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DISPOSITION: ADVICE NO. 07-11 PERMANENTLY SUSPENDED;
NEW RATES ESTABLISHED

On May 23, 2007, Portland General Electric Company (PGE) filed
Advice No. 07-11 to remove the residential exchange credit provided under its
Schedule 102 to residential and small farm customers. The exchange credit, provided by
the Bonneville Power Administration (BPA) under the Regional Power Act, is intended
to provide customers of private utilities a benefit from the region’s low-cost hydroelectric
generating resources. PGE made the filing in response to BPA’s decision to immediately
suspend payment of any credits to the utility following adverse rulings from the Ninth
Circuit Court of Appeals on the administration of the exchange program. Removing the
credit translates into an approximate 13 percent rate increase for PGE’s residential and
small farm customers.

At a May 30, 2007, Public Meeting, the Staff of the Public Utility
Commission (Commission) originally recommended Advice No. 07-11 be allowed to go
into effect. Staff’s memorandum is attached as Appendix A and incorporated by
reference. In response to a concern raised by the Citizens’ Utility Board of Oregon
(CUB) as to the disproportionate impact removing the credit would have on low-usage
customers, Staff modified its proposal and recommended that PGE be directed to file a
compliance tariff for service effective on or after June 1, 2007, that both eliminates the
Residential Exchange Credit Schedule 102 and maintains the current differential between
the first and second block of 1.775 cents/kWh.

The Commission adopted Staff’s revised modification. It found that the
alternative rate design would retain the current inverted rate design and send a price
signal for the conservation of electricity, while also equalizing the rate impact across
usage levels. The Commission concluded such changes would produce fair, just, and
reasonable rates.










